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PURPOSE:  

Consider a Memorandum of Understanding Between the City of Greensboro and the NC Triad 

Associates to facilitate development of the east block of the South Elm Redevelopment Area 

 

BACKGROUND: 

The City is under a Sales Development Agreement (SDA) with NC Triad Associates for a 

mixed-use development on the east block of the South Elm Redevelopment Area. This block is 

between Elm Street, Carolyn Coleman Way, Arlington Street, and East Gate City Boulevard. 

The block is home to the Union Square Campus (USC) and a large, surface parking lot 

constructed by the City of Greensboro and used by the public and USC for the past several years.  

 

To develop the site, it is necessary for sufficient parking to be made available for USC. To 

accomplish this, agreements have been made with USC and Grays on the Greenway, which own 

property at the southern end of the block. This arrangement will provide parking and allow for 

flexibility over time if these parking needs change. 



 

More formal commitments will be made prior to closing on the property with NC Triad 

Associates, but the MOU allows for all parties to work towards those agreements. Any future 

legal or financial commitments will come before City Council for approvals. The MOU presents 

an agreed upon strategy to move forward towards achieving these two goals:  

 NC Triad Associates will provide 70 spaces of parking for USC in the parking structure 

they are building for their development, with City assistance in capital cost; and 

 The Grays on the Greenway will construct and lease a surface parking lot on their 

property, allowing for an estimated 115 parking spaces that will be leased to USC. 

 

BUDGET IMPACT:  

The City has committed to assisting in the construction of the 70 additional spaces in the parking 

deck, with the final cost to be determined prior to the disposition of the property but not to 

exceed $850,000. Final commitments will need to be approved by City Council. 

 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:    

Click or tap here to enter text. 

 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: 

It is recommended that City Council approve the Memorandum of Understanding. 


